HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on February 10th. 2016
Present:
Cllr.A.Cowles (Chairman)

In Attendance: District Cllr. P.Carrick



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.A.Fletcher


     County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.L.Rogers
 Cllr.K.Saggers



Cllr.S.Fuller
 Cllr.H.Pointer
Parishioners:   Nil


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report there had been nine calls from the public in January with no crimes being recorded.

c) Full Council Meeting On opening the meeting, the Chairman said that following discussions with the Clerk he would ensure that the meetings had a more formal structure in future with members of the public not being able to interrupt the Council when in session unless specifically asked for information following a suspension of standing orders.
1. Apologies for absence None

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from A.Cowles and A.Fletcher having properties adjacent to Chequers Field, K.Saggers and S.Fuller as members of the Village Hall Committee and S.Fuller for living opposite the property in Waterloo Road for which an application had been received.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on January 13th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that the Millennium Car park gates were no longer closed by the school caretaker, the large conifer in the corner of the QE playground would be felled by Norse during half term, the new equipment at the QE playground would be installed w/c 22nd.February and the Chairman and himself had chosen three trees to be left on Chequers Field by the developer.

5. Planning 20160070 Members objected to the demolition of the former scout hut adjacent to 54 Waterloo Road to be replaced by a dwelling on the grounds that it was outside the development plan and was in contravention of Broadland policies for that area. There was no objection to the Council’s application for the change of use of Chequers Field from agricultural to public open space and grazing for domestic animals.

6. Chequers Field A resolution in the name of Cllrs.Howes, Rogers and Pointer that the decision taken on grazing and fencing at the previous meeting be rescinded for further discussion was carried. At this point the Clerk advised that Cllr.Fletcher had a prejudicial interest in the matters under discussion and he left the meeting.

7. Chequers Field The issues were discussed in some detail and it was resolved that as the land would be received with vacant possession it should remain so for at least two calendar months to enable the grass to become established. (The period to be kept under review depending on the growing conditions) The present incumbent (Mrs.S.Fletcher) would be offered a 12 month grazing licence which would be reviewed at the end of that period. The Clerk would produce a draft licence for the Council to consider at the March meeting. The aim was to keep this project broadly cost neutral to the Council. This could be achieved by the Council erecting the required stock proof fence and gate on the southern boundary of the grazing area and recovering the cost by levying a high grazing fee. Alternatively, the licensee could erect the fence (to a specification agreed with the Council) and in return the Council would levy a much reduced grazing fee. At such time as the licensee vacated the field the fence would revert to the Council. The Clerk was asked to write to Mrs.Fletcher to appraise her of the the Council’s decisions. Cllr.Fletcher then re-joined the meeting.
8. S.137 LGA Following receipt of letters seeking financial support the Council agreed to donate £50 each to Age UK Norfolk and Norfolk Citizens Adv ice.

9. Correspondence None
10. Financial Statement Prepared by the Clerk showing £23,595.64 carried forward was accepted.

11. County and District Council Reports The cross party budget proposals for NCC would be put before the full Council in late February and Cllr.Roper was confident that the recommended 3.99% increase in precept would be accepted. He confirmed that at least 2% would be ring fenced for adult social care. The average band D property would pay an extra £45/year. Cllr.Carrick had nothing to report from Broadland DC.

12. Airport Committee Report Cllr.Cowles gave a brief report and filed the papers with the Clerk.

13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports None

14. Questions from the public None

15. Date of Next Meeting Wednesday March 9th.
